
MINUTES OF THE ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD 

FEBRUARY 15, 2023 

 

On the 15th of February, 2023, the ABC Board did convene at Little Rock, Arkansas for its regular monthly 

meeting and in attendance were Freddie Black, Chairman, Jamie Anderson, Pam DePriest, Steve Smith 

and Alex Blass.  

Chairman Black thanked Director Chandler for her service to the State of Arkansas and to the ABC Board.  

Today is her last Board meeting at ABC. 

The Board accepted the Director’s Decisions, Violation Resume, Warning Letters, and request for 

extension of inactive status letters.  Board member Jamie Anderson made a motion to approve, Steve 

Smith seconded the motion and the motion passed with a 5-0 vote.  

Thirty (30) day consideration for Derek Campbell, d/b/a Ouachita Brewing, located at 821 Mena Street, 

Mena, for a microbrewery restaurant and separate brewing facility permits, Board Member Alex Blass 

made a motion to approve, Board Member Pamela DePriest seconded the motion to grant 30-day 

consideration with 5-0 vote.   

Chairman Black announced that the next ABC Board meeting will be held on March 15, 2023. 

First hearing on the agenda is a violation order for Bryan Cole, d/b/a El Patio Sports Bar, located at 7315 

Geyer Springs Road, Little Rock; Violation Order of January 13, 2023, to cancel permit for Abandoned 

Permit violation.   Director Chandler requested the Order to be remanded back to the Director, due to 

information received and contact being made by outlet indicating the business was opened.  A motion 

was made to remand the Order back to the Director for further information.  A motion was made by 

Board Member Alex Blass to remand the Order back to the Director, Board Member Steve Smith 

seconded the motion, the motion passed with 5-0 vote. 

The Board meeting was then adjourned.  

 

____________________________________   ________________________________ 

          Freddie Black, Chairman                                            Doralee Chandler, Director 

 

 

 


